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District Governor, Will Farrellbegg 

Dear	Lions		

I	hope	you	all	had	a	wonderful	Christmas	with	family..	As	
we	go	into	the	second	half	of	my	year	as	your	DG,	I	can	
only	hope	things	will	have	some	normalcy.	

We	are	going	to	be	busy	in	the	next	few	months	as	we	
have	a	Cabinet	Meeting	on	January	16th.	This	meeting	will	
be	a	zoom	meeting	and	your	club	will	get	info	as	it	gets	
closer.	Anyone	is	welcome	to	attend,	and	since	it	is	online	
I	would	encourage	all	of	you	to.	

I	will	be	attending	the	25MD	Council	meeting	January	30th		
at	the	Wyndham	Hotel	in		Indianapolis.	There	will	be	
social	distancing	as	well	as	masks	being	worn.	It	will	be	
nice	to	meet	with	other	Lions	within	the	state.	

We	are	planning	for	our	District	Convention	to	be	held	at	
a	new	venue,	the	Hilton	Garden	Inn,	7775	Mississippi	St,	
Merrillville	IN	46430.	It	is	a	central	location	and	close	to	
the	Junction	of	I65	and	US30.	We	are	working	on	a	few	
interesting	seminars	and	our	guest	Speaker	will	be	ID	
Justin	Faber	from	Michigan.	I	hope	that	things	will	be	
more	settled,	and	we	can	have	a	great	convention.	There	
will	be	more	information	regarding	the	convention	in	the	
next	newsletter.	
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2ND Vice District Governor, Nick Gonzalez 

	

Martha	and	I	would	like	to	thank	all	who	sent	prayers	and	messages	for	Martha	earlier	in	
December	when	she	was	ill.	We	are	both	glad	that	she	is	back	to	feeling	her	normal	self.	We	
were	able	to	host	our	Family	for	Christmas	who	we	had	not	seen	for	over	a	year.		Let	us	hope	
clubs	can	slowly	get	back	to	meetings	in	person	or	at	least		Zoom	meetings.	We	need	to	start	
getting	back	to	some	assemblies	of	normality.	I	wish	you	a	happy	and	prosperous	New	Year.		

	
Yours	in	Lionism,	DG	Will	Farrellbegg			

	

	

  
Greetings fellow Lions! I hope everyone enjoyed the holiday season. Now that the calendar is 
turning, let us not curse 2020. I have suffered some hardships this year, but I am thankful for 
my home, my health, and my family. That word has taken on a new meaning in my Lions 
career. Not only do I have my club family, along with the District 25A family, I have gained an 
Indiana Lions family as well as LCI family. 
  
January will be a busy month across the District. I am looking forward to any fundraisers your 
club may have. Your Convention committee is hard at work in order to present a top-notch 
event. I highly encourage you to attend our Cabinet meeting, which is scheduled to take place 
on January 16th. Come learn what your fellow Lions are doing in spite of the pandemic. Even if 
you choose a Zoom meeting, I encourage all clubs to meet during the month. Please check on 
fellow club members who may not be in attendance, either in-person or virtually. Some 
members may be reluctant to venture out into the world right now. Hearing from fellow 
members may be the encouragement they need. 
  
Thank you again for your outstanding service to your communities. Wherever there is a need, 
there is a Lion! 
  
Yours in Lionism, 
2VDG Nick Gonzalez 
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January	is	Hunger	Awareness	Month!	
	

Please	think	of	your	local	food	bank	as	
many	will	be	in	need	of	donations	this	

holiday	season.	
	

So	many	of	our	clubs	have	donated	to	
their	food	bank,	helped	raise	funds	
for	their	Salvation	Army,	donated	to	
local	trustees	and	so	much	more!	We	
serve	and	are	serving	to	help	combat	

local	hunger!		
	

Zone	Meetings	are	perfect	for	all	club	
members	to	attend.	It	gives	you	the	
opportunity	to	learn	what	other	clubs	in	
your	local	area	are	doing.	Now	more	than	
ever	we	have	had	to	get	creative	with	our	
fundraisers	and	service	projects	because	we	
cannot	serve	in	our	traditional	ways.	
Attending	your	zone	meeting	will	allow	you	
to	share	what	works	and	doesn’t	work	with	
other	clubs.	Together	we	can	serve	our	
communities	and	help	everyone	through	
these	trying	times.		
	
The	Cabinet	Meeting	is	also	open	to	
everyone.	These	meetings	have	a	wealth	of	
knowledge	on	what	is	happening	within	the	
District	and	State.	Please	consider	attending	
the	zone	meeting	since	it	is	online.	
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President Irene Rosevear, says, “We 
take pride in our heritage and 
dedicate our club to increasing and 
expanding our services to those in 
need as well as growing our role as 
leaders in our community. We are 
particularly happy to be able to assist 
those agencies who were especially 
hard hit by the effects of the Corona 
Virus. We have labored long and 
hard to make this Christmas Season 
a little brighter for those receiving 
services from these agencies.  
Thank you to all those who supported 
the Michigan City Lions Club in our 
endeavors to help those most in 
need.” 
	

President, Irene 
Rosevear, of the 
Michigan City Lions Club, 
reports that though 
hampered by Covid-19 
and unable to meet in 
person for months, she 
and the club have been 
very busy the last two 
months providing much 
needed assistance to 
those in need.  
Most of their regular fund 
raisers had to be 
cancelled due to the 
virus, however, givebacks 
from Hacienda, Holly’s, 
Fannie May and Victory 
Car Wash as well as the 
Annual Lions Club 
Poinsettia Sale have 
allowed the club to fulfill 
their motto, “WE SERVE”! 
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We	hope	2021	is	a	very	prosperous	year	for	
your	Lions	Club,	the	District,	as	well	as	every	
Lion.		
2020	taught	us	how	to	adapt	and	overcome	
many	obstacles.	We	have	learned	how	to	
navigate	zoom	meetings,	how	to	wear	a	
mask	for	long	periods	of	time,	and	how	to	
continue	our	mission	of	serving.		
	
As	you	set	your	New	Years	resolutions	also	
consider	resolutions	for	your	club.	Maybe	it	
would	be	to	gain	membership,	host	zoom	
meetings	so	you	can	still	meet,	take	on	a	
new	service	project,	or	whatever	else	it	may	
be.		
	
2021	is	the	year	of	the	Lion	and	we	are	here	
TO	SERVE!		

Receiving	a	Melvin	Jones	Fellowship	
Award	is	a	great	honor!		
	
This	is	Melvin	Jones	and	we	celebrate	
him	on	his	Birthday	January	13th.		
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Welcome	New	Members:	
	

INDIANA	HARBOR	EAST	CHICAGO:	
MARISSA	MUNOZ	

Sponsor:	MELINDA	RODRIGUEZ	
OSCAR	MUNOZ	

Sponsor:	PATRICK	JR	RODRIGUEZ	
JUANITA	SEGURA	

Sponsor:	NAOMI	RODRIGUEZ	
STEVE	SEGURA	

Sponsor:	PATRICK	RODRIGUEZ	
	

LA	PORTE	LIONS	
RICHARD	VYSE	

Sponsor:	PAUL	MARSH		
TERRI	VYSE	

Sponsor:	BARBARA	SMELTZER	
	

LOWELL	LIONS:	
RICHARD	N.	SHAPIRO	
Sponsor:	JOHN	YELKICH	

	
	

Members	that	have	completed	their	service.	
	

LAKE	OF	THE	FOUR	SEASONS	
JAMES	G	WALTER	

	
Mill	Creek	Community:	

Carolyn	Hunt	
	

Ogden	Dunes:	
JOHN	DEFAUW	

	
BARBARA	HOMME	

	
RENSSELAER	LIONS:	
ARNOLD	BRAASCH	
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Virtual	Mid-Winter	Conference	Planned 
This year’s Mid-Winter Conference will be a trailblazer on many fronts in Indiana Lions leadership 
history.  Most significant will be the online format, being the first such leadership opportunity 
offered to Lions throughout the state.  Attendance at a central physical location will not be 
required so there also will not be any registratio fees associated with the conference. 
Of course, there will be several items missing from the conference due the uncertainties of what 
restrictions the coronavirus might have by the January 23, 2021 date.  Gone are the numerous 
displays by state projects, the silent auction, other Lion-sponsored programs, and projects, as well 
as the opportunities for personal, one-on-one interactions among Lions and visitors to the MWC.   
This year the conference will have four seminars, allowing all attendees to attend.  Earlier this 
year, past MWC attendees were surveyed to help the organizing committee plan and schedule 
seminar topics that were identified as the most interesting and useful.  The list was narrowed to 
four in attempt to respond to the requests of over 100 previous MWC attendees. 
The 2021 MWC will begin at 9:30 a.m. with an introduction by a special LCI guest.  Seminars will 
be at 10 a.m., 11 a.m., 1 p.m. and 2 p.m., with a one-hour break for lunch.  The conference will 
conclude at 3:15 p.m., allowing all attendees to return home by, well of course, 3:15 p.m.  There 
will be NO SNOW cancellations.   
The four topics follow. 

1) Conducting	online	meetings	and	seminars- Lion Jennifer Drapalik, a seasoned organizer 
and moderator of several online meetings, including Zoom, the one that will be used to host 
this year’s MWC, will de-myth the mysteries of setting up, hosting and handling other details 
in holding a successful online meeting. 

2) Everything	you	want	to	know	about	recruiting	new	Lions- PDG Charles Short will 
moderate this paneldiscussion, featuring winning programs and tactics from successful club 
marketers, area specialists, and recruiters from around Indiana and the Great Lakes 
Region.  Special guest Dave Wineman, LCI’s North American Membership Initiative Regional 
Chair will be on the panel. 

3) The	‘magic’	of	membership	retention- PCC Ross Drapalik will talk about the two most 
significant reasons Lions leave our organization: They are either ‘pulled’ away or we ‘push’ 
them away from our organization.  His powerful presentation has received recognition from 
those groups where his seminar was given. 
4) Putting	‘FUN’	in	FUNdraising-  Even with restrictions imposed on clubs by the Covid-19 
pandemic, PDG Mary Jane Bodnar will moderate this discussion that will feature several 
innovative fundraising projects that have proven to be profitable as well as FUN.  MWC 
participants are encouraged to share their experiences.                  Continued next page  
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Mentioned earlier was the ‘no registration fee’ feature of this year’s MWC.  Holding our conferences 
previously was extremely costly.  Several years ago, we were forced to move our conferences from 
the school buildings in Plainfield, which severely restricted our ability to expand the conference and 
required travel from hotel facilities to the conference location.  Few hotels matched our needs in 
terms of meeting rooms, banquet areas and affordable overnight accommodations.  In addition, 
hotels required our use of their food service.  The MWC had to highly subsidize previous conferences 
to bring the cost to their previous registration fees.  This year’s MWC virtual conference eliminates 
all these associated costs and will allow the first NO FEE conference of its type in Indiana Lions 
history. 
Even with no fees required, ALL MWC ATTENDEES must pre-register for the conference.  Details to 
host the online conference requires the committee to have enough capacity in the Zoom meeting that 
will accommodate those who want to attend.  An online registration form will soon be available on 
the Indiana Lions website at http://e-district.org/sites/md25/ as well as on district 
websites.  Facebook posts on the MWC 
page, https://www.facebook.com/IndianaLionsMidWinterConference, will also have 
registration forms.  All Lions who register will receive additional information about how to login to 
the MWC, including the password required. For those who need additional information about how to 
participate in a Zoom meeting format, a FAQ sheet will be available.  The MWC Zoom meeting is 
available to Lions via either a computer, a tablet or smartphone with an internet connection, or 
through a regular telephone.   
Black tie or pajamas, the choice is yours!  But the decision to attend the virtual MWC requires 
registration.  Make your decision and complete your online registration NOW. 
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